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“500” Days of War 
Imagine, a little girl was born weighing just  

over 500 grams and she survived. The father said 
that when he held her, she fit into his palm. “I had 
to order a pacifier and other accessories 
especially for her. Everything that is sold for 
newborns was just way too big for her.”

Now, imagine if you have a banknote of 500 
Euros in your hands, and you can dispose of it at 
your discretion. Today, such a banknote is spent 
on one trip to Kherson in three vans to transport 
food, clothing, one and a half tons of water and 
more.

For many Ukrainians, it is equally important to have at least 
a 500 hryvnia banknote (approx. $20 CAD). Few people in 
Ukraine enjoy that luxury today. One morning, a grandmother 
called me, crying: "I need your help! Can you bring something 
to eat? I have no money because yesterday, I bought one candy 
for my grandchildren and treated them.” Many parents don't 
even have money for that. Alone, and without a job, because 
the company that she used to work for was moved to Lviv seven 
months ago.  Another friend, also has not worked in half a year. 
Their plant was moved to Khmelnitsky. The guys were hired to 
dismantle the rubble after the bombing, but there, too, they 
were waiting to get paid. She cried! “You are our only hope. 
Please don't leave us!"  

What if the roof of your ninth floor apartment is pierced by a 
500 ki logram bomb? 
Although the structure is 
reinforced concrete, it is 
still not intended for such 
military "strikes". Here, 
5 0 0  i s  a  v e r y  s c a r y 
number!  Thank God the 
missile didn't explode. To 
deal with this projectile 
and to clean it up, the city 
had to install a crane, call 
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 “Be patient therefore, brethren, unto the coming of the Lord. Behold, the husbandman waiteth for the 
precious fruit of the earth, and hath long patience for it, until he receive the early and latter rain. 

Be ye also patient; stablish your hearts: for the coming of the Lord draweth nigh.” James 5:7-8

in pyrotechnicians and 
other specialists, and 
use special equipment 
to transport it. The 500-
kilogram bomb could 
h a v e  k i l l e d 
hundreds.....

Well, today marks 
500 days of constant 
war. The Ukraine war, 
which has permanently 
w i p e d  o u t  m a n y 

villages, has taken the lives of many young fathers, 
husbands and sons. It’s a war that forced many to leave their 
homes. This war has left dozens, maybe hundreds of 
churches in Ukraine without choirs, orchestras, good 
preachers and even church members. A war that scattered 
families and relatives across many cities of Western Ukraine 
and even into many other countries. For 500 days the 
country and its citizens have been living under explosions 
and destruction. For 500 days the soul-stirring sirens have 
been heard many times a day. For 500 days, babies have 
trembled in their cribs at the sound of the next explosion 
and buildings crumbling. Many infants had to experience 
injuries and suffer the consequences of the war. Five 
hundred days of extreme stress for nursing mothers. In the 
city, sirens are screaming, car alarms are honking,  people 

are shouting for everyone to take shelter, or 
just reminding those around them that the 
danger is somewhere very close by. I know, 
that many people around the world, are 
tired of reading or watching news related to 
events in Ukraine, many are tired of calling 
and asking: "How are you?" Many are tired 
of sacrificing, realizing that it will not end 
any time soon, or there may never be an end 
at all. 
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Many will even block incoming news reports on this topic 
and will try to fence themselves off and live in their own little 
"paradise", and enjoy their personal happiness. Then there are 
those who will continue to live in the coming days under 
hundreds of flying missiles and bombs and try to take care of 
their loved ones, as well as other people in distress. They will 
not leave, they are here, they are tired, they are at their limit. 
They would like to forget about the war and the sirens at least 
for one night. What keeps them here? Why, with all the danger, 
do they sneak into the most difficult villages and try to help? 
Why are they taking those risks? There may be many answers. 
But…In these days, the essence of Christianity was revealed in 

a much different way. It is 
a Light! It is unlikely that 
anyone turns on the light 
during the day, it is only 
needed at night. Where 
there is darkness, where 
there is night, where 
darkness has enveloped 
people - there needs to 
be Christianity! "I was 
naked, and you clothed 
me”

So where there is a 
need for clothes, there is 
Christianity! When a 
beggar knocks at my 
door and waits for help, 
t h e n   C h r i s t i a n i t y 
mani fests  in  a l l  i t s 
beauty. The 500 days of 
war have been very 
difficult. However, this 
has been a t ime to 
prepare your soul, when 
you can go to the de-
occupied territories, 
when you walk on the 
land that has not yet 
d r i e d  u p  f r o m  t h e 
"flood" and feed "THE 
SOUL of the SUFFERER”. 
Oh, Jesus, I need you. I 
take lessons from grief. I 
know it is impossible to 
walk without you on the rough roads of life. My dear brothers 
and sisters, relatives and friends, cordial friends and casual 

readers, forgive me, for perhaps being too bold. This is 
probably the imprint of the war, which at first sounded like 
it would last no more than a week. However, today we look 
back at the 500 horrible and exhausting days. Now, even 
the most famous politicians cannot predict how long the 
war will drag on, and how it will eventually turn out in the 
end. Therefore, remember us in your prayers. Believe me, 
it is very difficult for friends and family who are here.  
Please write encouraging texts, call and if you can find 
other ways to help, please do so. Continue to PRAY! - May 
God bless you. We are immensely grateful to the Lord that 
"...to this place the Lord has helped us." 1 Samuel 7:12. We 
feel that our life was not fruitless in these circumstances. 
Many unbelievers attended our meetings. We speak to 
many people at various street meetings. We distribute aid 
to those in need. We transport goods to de-occupied 
territories. Today is the time when a new story is being 
formed. For those who come to the Lord - it is a new stage 
of life. Many of these people have never enjoyed 
fellowship and love with a church family.

For those who see everything here with their own eyes, 
this is also a new experience, a new era, which the 
politicians cannot wipe out with their long speeches. Most 
importantly, at this time they not only see the horrors of 
the 500-day war, but also the caring hand of Our Lord. 
They see first hand, the many workers who sincerely labor 
both on the front line, in the gray zones and in the de-
occupied territories. The war has destroyed a number of 
houses of worship, but the pastors see to it that the 
meetings take place in other places and that those who 

When the pastor’s van rolls into the village, the residents have no 
problem standing in the streets and listening to the message of the 

Gospel being preached. They know that the skies aren’t safe and 
there is danger in just being outside but the benefits of hearing God’s 

word preached outweighs the dangers... 

We give bread for the physical 
needs and also the much more vital 

“bread” for the spirit which the 
recipients can take home.
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want to worship the Lord have a place for such meetings. We 
are hoping to restore the destroyed church buildings and we plan 
to clean up the destruction as soon as circumstances allow.  We 
are already planning how we will build walls and repair the 
damaged buildings. May the Lord help us in this!

-Kharkiv/ Leonid Tkachev  - July 08, 2023  (Day 500)

Ministry with children on the eve of the school year.
Greetings, dear friends of Faith Mission, with the love of Jesus 

Christ. The summer is passing very quickly and it will soon be back 
to school. For several years now, we have taken 
this time as another opportunity to remind our 
children of our wonderful Savior Jesus Christ. 
During his life on earth, Jesus was especially 
concerned with children, we also try to devote 
a lot of time to this, Christmas, Easter, summer 
camps and the eve of the school year. All these 
are special occasions to conduct meetings 
with children. Although we don't want to 
ignore other groups of people; the disabled, 
the elderly, the refugees and also everyone 
else. We try to have meetings with all these, 
but when we look at children, they are 
something special. They are the future of the 
country and the church. These are thousands 
of future families. It is very important that they learn about the 
Christian life, and about our Savior Jesus Christ, .... that there is no 
future without God.

We spent a lot of time preparing for these services. We don’t 
want to only give them new school bags and supplies, but we want 
them to remember these meetings for the rest of their lives - what 
they heard and saw. What are the results you ask? We will see this 
in eternity, but we did what we could. Preparations started when 
you, friends of Faith Mission, reported in your newsletters, 
bulletins, and at meetings in your churches that there is such a 
ministry and collected funds. Without them it would be 
impossible to give so much to so many children. Friends from our 
churches here in Ukraine prepared the program, we bought 
backpacks, and so on. The first meeting was on Saturday July 30th, 
in the Godyliv village church. The program started at 10:00 AM and 
ended at 2:00 PM and it was essentially a one-day camp.  It 
included a Bible lesson, some singing, a memory verse, skit, 
sports, games, and a lunch. There were also parents who came 
with their children, and stayed there the entire time.  We had 
many large migrant families this year. Two of the families traveled 
nearly 100 km to attend the meetings. They really liked it. They 
had already signed up in the spring, leaving us their phone number 
so we could let them know when the time came. The second 
meeting was on August the 1st at a school in the center of 
Verkhovyna. For many years we could not get into this school,  
even though hundreds of children from this school came to the 
church for various meetings. This was the first time that the school 
accepted our application. Here we made a special preparation.  
Fifteen brothers and sisters from the Chernivtsi churches left 

Chernivtsi at 5:30 AM to prepare for the meeting with the 
children. A wonderful felt board Bible lesson about the life of 
Jesus Christ was presented. At the end of the bible lesson, the 
children received coupons for all the different activities, 
which happened on the schoolyard, including inflatable 
slides, an inflatable trampoline, cotton candy, and so on. It 
was a holiday in Verkhovyna. Across the street is a large 
Orthodox church. Next to the church is the district military 
administration office. In this busy village center a Christian 
Library was set up on the sidewalk, where many people took 

New Testaments and 
copies of the book “Jesus 
Our Destiny”. During the 
services, air raid sirens 
s o u n d e d ,  w h i c h  w i l l 
usually make children run 
for shelter. However, this 
time they weren’t sure 
what to do. Thank God 
the teachers remained 
calm, next to the children, 
and no one ran into the 
shelter. At the end of the 
m e e t i n g  w e  s e r v e d 
everyone with a meal. 

The school has a large cafeteria with tables set for 200 
people. The administration of the school was very surprised 
by everything that happened. We thank God that the school 
doors were opened for us. The director already asked that 
next year, Lord willing, we should hold camps at the school. 
He was happy when I told him that we had a camp similar to 
this meeting, but that would be 5 days. There are about 800 
students in the school, so it will take several weeks to host 
camps for all these children. Right now, we don’t know where 
to find so many teachers, but let us all pray that we won't 
miss this opportunity. We made many new friends at all the 
meetings. We have 2 more camps coming up from August 14 
to 25, and we are expecting a lot of children. We are having 
some difficulties getting so many  camp leaders. There will 
also be a lot of parents like last year. Some have already 
brought clothes and other things that are needed for the 
camp. At the end of the camps we will be distributing 
humanitarian aid for the people. Friends, we are so grateful 
for the food that Faith Mission bought and sent to Ukraine. 
This will make it much easier for us to feed our children at 
these camps. On Sunday, August 13 we have a baptism 
service in the Godylov village church. Sunday afternoon I 
plan to load the van with food and bring it to the Carpathians. 

Friends, please pray for these camps. All the children 
come from Orthodox homes, as in the last 5 camps, many of 
the children’s fathers are currently on the front lines fighting 
in this ugly war. 

Blessings to all of you,  friends in the ministry. 
 -Carpathians - Chernivtzi/Peter Nastasychuk
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Moldova - In the Name of the Lord I greet you and your 
family! Thank God for everything! We help refugees from 
Ukraine. We organize Christian children's camps as an 
evangelism tool in different regions of Moldova. On August 
6th we will hold Baptism for people who received the Lord. 
Thanks again for your humanitarian help. We distribute it to 
everyone who needs it, especially refugees. May the Lord 
bless you in many ways, for your kindness. Please pray for 
Moldova too. The situation is very tense.  Pray that God will 
protect us from war. We trust in the Lord, and believe that 
he will save us. We pray for you and thank God for you!!!

Faith Mission (FriedensBote) Inc.
Mailing and Physical Address: 520 Circle K Drive

Winkler, Manitoba R6W 0K4
Phone (204) 325-4086

Email: info@faithmission.ca
www.faithmission.ca

Faith Mission (FriedensBote) Inc. is a nonprofit, registered charitable 
organization based in Winkler, Manitoba. 

Faith Mission was incorporated on May the 16th, 1994 in the Province of 
Manitoba

Purpose of Faith Mission
•  to provide humanitarian and spiritual aid to the people of former 
Communist communities of the world.

•  to call others to pray for the suffering people in the world.

• to provide information about the people of the former Communist 
communities to fellow Christians in North America. 
 -The Faith Mission Newsletter is printed bimonthly and mailed at no cost to 
those people who have supported us in the past or to those who request 
information about Faith Mission.
 -Faith Mission can also be found on social media 
platforms for more regular updates 
  -Instagram @faithmission_winkler
  -Facebook @faithmissioninc
  -WhatsApp @ Friends of FM/FB 
                 scan the QR code >>

Faith Mission (FriedensBote) Inc. solicits your 
gifts for the purpose identified in this appeal. 
However, if the project for which the gifts are 
received has been fully funded or cannot be 
completed for reasons beyond the control of 

the charity, the board reserves the right to use 
such funds for other similar projects.

   Volunteers Welcome! 
If your Youth Group, Bible Study group, or 

Ladies' Sewing Circle would like to volunteer for 
an afternoon or evening (Monday-Saturday), 

please contact the office to make 
arrangements. 

Tuesday  (Office only)  9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Clothing sorting & baling:
Thursday 1:00 to 4:30 p.m. & 7:00 to 9:00 p.m.

Drop-Off locations
Bags or boxes of clothing and bicycles may be 

dropped off at the “DROP-OFF” door on the east side 
of the Faith Mission building in Winkler.

Faith Mission also has drop-off containers at 

 821 - 1st St North in GRASSY LAKE, AB.

325 Queen Street in WEYBURN, SK.

These drop-off locations are opened 24 hours a day 
and emptied on a regular basis. However, if you have 
more than a few bags or boxes, please call ahead to 

arrange your delivery.

-Winkler,MB  Nathan Elias   204-647-7466
+Grassy Lake,AB  Dave Teichroeb   403-308-6523
*Weyburn,SK   Henry Goertzen  306-450-8871
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CLOTHING DONATIONS OUTSIDE!

Faith Mission - Board of Directors
Jake Elias (204) 325-5446     Henry Penner (204) 331-3309      

Abe Unrau (204) 685-2320   Andy Elias (204) 325-6446      

John Peters (204) 325-1383     Philip Elias (204) 750-8187

David Teichroeb (403) 308-6523   Albert Kornelson (204) 332-2109  
Willy Thiessen (204) 332-2035

Special Note:    Blankets are very 
important for Faith Mission and we have 
sent thousands of blankets over the years. 
W h e n  t h e  b a l e s  get  o p e n e d  fo r 
distribution, very often the first thing that 
gets taken is the blankets. Each bale has 
two blankets in it. So if we do the math, 
putting 400 bales in one container, and 
with two blankets per bale, that's 800 
blankets in each container. Now multiply 
that by the number of containers we have 
sent this year, which is seven, that is 5,600 
blankets this year alone. We have been 
blessed with all those blankets that have 
been sewn and donated to Faith Mission. Over the years, people have donated a 
lot of smaller pieces of fabric which someone has been kind enough to piece 
together into the "tops" for blankets. We are so thankful for the individual who 

pieces them together - she does 
a wonderful job! The problem 
though with these "tops" is that 
they have been piling up at Faith 
Mission. We have very many 
plastic bins and boxes full, ready 
to be finished. There are not 
enough volunteers sewing them 
into blankets. Do you think you 
could help us out with this 
problem somehow? Please give 
us a call if you are interested.



5 Please contact the Faith Mission office if you want to see the 
complete 2022 Financial Report with all notes.
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